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 MONDAY, MARCH 17, 2008 

ATTENTION ALL REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL (RFP) HOLDERS 

RFP NO. 108040 - ADDENDUM NO. 1 

ENGINEERING SERVICES FOR BABCOCK & TENNEY DAM FAILURE ANALYSIS, 
STABILITY ANALYSIS, PERMANENT BENCHMARKS AND AN EMERGENCY 

ACTION PLAN 

 
 

BIDS DUE:  THURSDAY, MARCH 20, 2008, 2:00 PM.  DUE DATE AND  
TIME ARE NOT CHANGED BY THIS ADDENDUM. 

 
This Addendum is issued to modify, explain or clarify the original Request for Proposal (RFP) 
and is hereby made a part of the RFP.  Please attach this Addendum to the RFP. 

PLEASE MAKE THE FOLLOWING CHANGES: 

 
1.   Additional Information 

A. Lake Mendota Dam refers to Tenney Locks, and Lake Waubesa Dam refers to Babcock 
Locks. 

 
B. Additional site plans, “as-builts”, past Inspection, Maintenance, and Failure Analysis 

Reports, and digital contour data will be available to the successful consultant at no 
charge. 

 
C. Add additional DNR Inspection Report information, which is attached to this addendum, 

to RFP packet. 
 

D. Add additional DNR letter, dated January 2, 2008, which is attached to this addendum, to 
RFP packet. 

 
E. The scope of the Engineering services is only to meet DNR Inspection Report 

Requirements. 
 

F. Engineering Budget for Phase I & II is not to exceed $25,000.00. 
 
2. Scope of Work 

Phase I, Item 5: 
Change: “Stability Analysis (Babcock Dam ONLY)”, to: “Stability Analysis (Both Dams)” 
 

Phase I: 
Add: “Item 6.  The Dam Failure Analysis and Stability Analysis should be based on NR 333 and  



 
NR 116 and will need to be analyzed under normal pool, normal pool with ice, and design flow.  
It should be looked at for sliding and overturning.  Also recommended is the use of Design of 
Small Dams (from US Dept. of the Interior) as a reference.” 
 
If any additional information about this Addendum is needed, please call John Schraufnagel at 
608/266-4798. 
 
Enclosed:   Additional DNR Inspection Report information - 71 pages 
  Additional DNR letter, dated January 2, 2008 - 1 page 
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